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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      
  Commissioner Thomas Carrique 

   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Ken Weatherill 
    A/Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division 
 
SUBJECT: 2023 Ontario Public-Police Interactions Training Aid  
 

DATE OF ISSUE:  July 7, 2023 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information 
RETENTION:  Indefinite 
INDEX NO.:   23-0053 
PRIORITY:   High 

 
I am pleased to advise that the 2023 Ontario Public-Police Interactions Training Aid has 
been approved by the Ministry of the Solicitor General to replace the 2004 Ontario Use 
of Force Model.  
 
In 2017, the ministry established an Executive Technical Table (ETT) alongside 
research teams to aid the ministry in responding to past Coroner’s inquests and, more 
recently, the recommendations made by the Ombudsman of Ontario in its A Matter of 
Life and Death (2016) report. Recommendation #3 in the Ombudsman’s report 
specifically advised the ministry to “institute a new use of force model that is easy to 
understand and clearly identifies de-escalation options, rather than just use of force 
options.” 
 
Building on research and the work of the ETT, a subgroup of Use of Force subject 
matter experts reviewed existing models, inquests, reports, and scholarly literature to 
develop a revised framework document and graphic to modernize the Use of Force 
Model. These revisions refocus the Model’s outcome from one centred on use of force 
to one that places emphasis on cooperative police-public interactions underpinned by 
de-escalation strategies and a procedural justice mindset. 
 
Highlights of the new Training Aid (Appendix A) include: 

• An emphasis on conflict prevention and de-escalation strategies and their critical 
role in the “assess, plan, act” process; 

• Use of updated terminology; 
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• The addition of “subject” in the centre of the graphic to signal equal consideration 
of the “subject” and “situation” elements, and include a subject’s 
mental/emotional state; 

• Changes to the orientation, size, and location of graphical elements to either de-
emphasize or emphasize various elements; 

• Inclusion of guiding principles of the Training Aid; and  

• A directional arrow within the conflict prevention and de-escalation ring to 
illustrate the assortment of options available to prevent/de-escalate behaviours 
and/or force. 

 
The new Training Aid was incorporated into the Ontario Police College’s (OPC’s) Use of 
Force Trainers Course and Basic Constable Training program in April 2023. The OPC 
will be sharing updated training materials with police services during all upcoming Use 
of Force Trainer courses to assist with in-service requalification. Additionally, the OPC 
will be holding workshops with existing Use of Force Trainers to provide them the 
updated training materials. Workshops will begin in mid-July and will continue through to 
September. 
 
I would like to thank all of the police services that provided feedback on the model and 
for the hard work undertaken by the ETT and the OPC’s De-escalation and Use of 
Force Communities of Practice in the development of the new Training Aid.  
 
For further information, please review the attached framework document and Training 
Aid graphic. If you have any questions regarding these materials, please contact 
Michael Barnhart, OPC Deputy Director, by email at Michael.Barnhart@ontario.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

K. Weatherill 

 
Ken Weatherill 
A/Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division 
 
Attachment 
 
c:  Mario Di Tommaso, O.O.M. 
 Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety 
 
 Creed Atkinson 
 Chief of Staff, Ministry of the Solicitor General 
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Appendix A - Ontario Public-Police Interactions Training Aid (2023) 
 


